MINUTES

Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

Saturday, January 6, 2006

The Board of Directors of the Lake Grove Home Owner’s Association (LGHOA) met on Saturday, January 07, 2006.  In attendance were: John and Jeanne Hudock, Ginny Kiley, Rick Stumpf, Jeanne Dunn, Chad Cianciulli and Jason Young.

The meeting was called to order at 12:15 p.m.  Mr. Stumpf brought the newest Board members up to date about compliance issues in the neighborhood.  He mentioned that John Lessin, Michelle Katzman and Raelynn Bowcock were the names recommended to work on the compliance committee with Mr. Stumpf.  

Mr. Hudock, Mr. Cianciulli and Mr. Young will have check signing privileges.

The minutes from the November Board meeting were approved with the additions which were brought to the meeting from Cornett, Googe.  The minutes from the annual meeting in December, 2005 were approved with minor changes.

Mr. Hudock nominated Mrs. Dunn for Secretary and Mrs. Kiley for Treasurer.  The nominations were approved.  Mr. Stumpf and Mr. Hudock discussed the responsibilities and roles of Board membership.  Mrs. Dunn nominated Mr. Hudock for President.  Mrs. Kiley seconded it.  The nomination was approved unanimously.  Mrs. Dunn nominated Mr. Cianciulli and Mr. Young as co-Vice Presidents.  Mr. Hudock seconded the nomination.  The nomination was approved unanimously.

Mrs. Kiley asked Mrs. Dunn to email to Mr. Young and Mr. Cianciulli the minutes from 2005.  Mrs. Dunn agreed.

Mrs. Kiley gave the Treasurer’s report.  She mentioned that there is $4600 in the checking account and $7,000 in the small business fund.  She commented that the funds are a little low, mostly due to the repair costs for the front gate.  We have one homeowner that is in arrears for $960.  That homeowner was sent a letter Nov. 21 from the LGHOA attorney (Cornett, Googe, et. al.)  The Board gave the new members the history of this particular homeowner’s financial situation.  LGHOA is in the process of placing a lien on the property.   Mrs. Kiley gave Mrs. Dunn the paperwork needed to be notarized to continue that procedure.  Mrs. Dunn will have it notarized and sent back to Cornett, Googe.

Mr. Hudock asked Mr. Cianciulli and Mr. Young for their assistance with the Road Repair and Drainage Committee.  He gave each of them a copy of the CSM engineering report and commenting that he is still waiting on a final report from CSM.  He gave them a brief history of the situation with Orchid Bay and how that drainage situation was resolved.  Both he and Mr. Stumpf then discussed the next step involved with asking individual homeowners to properly trench their property.  Mr. Stumpf volunteered to help on this committee as well.

Mr. Hudock mentioned that he had received quotes from $63K to $96K for repaving the whole road, the cost of which will be born by the entire association.  The proposal which was brought up at the annual meeting, regarding selling off a portion of Parcel B to pay for the road repaving, was discussed.     Mrs. Dunn agreed to contact Mrs. Hughes and ask her to begin investigating if possible and how to sell off the Parcel A.  

The Adelphia contract was discussed.  The contract was negotiated by Bruce Cameron in 2002.  Mrs. Kiley mentioned that Adelphia would be settling a mass tort and sending us a settlement.  The contract extends through all of 2006 and will need to be re-negotiated at the end of this year.  A copy of the contracted rates is filed with the LGHOA paperwork.

Mr. Hudock mentioned that we have received two estimates of $1900 and $4500 for replacing the front gate.  Mr. Hudock is waiting on a third estimate, for repairing, rather than replacing, the gate.  Mrs. Dunn suggested that Mr. Hudock proceed with whichever estimate he was comfortable with, the caveat being that any repair work having a warranty.

Mrs. Kiley mentioned the situation with the lighting at the front gate.  She gave an estimate of $505 to repair the lights, with the LGHOA purchasing the fixtures.  The Board agreed to approve the repairs.  Mr. Cook, a LG resident, is in the process of repairing the lights.

Mr. Hudock mentioned he has a bid of $850 to repair the damage to the RV fence.  He also mentioned that the bushes need to be trimmed back.  Mrs. Kiley volunteered to ask Alex & Mario to trim them.  Mr. Hudock will contact the fence company and try and re-negotiate the price.  He will hold off on pursuing this until Mrs. Dunn investigates whether the Board has the authority to raise the rate of the RV storage fee to $50.

Mr. Hudock commented that the neighborhood stop sign is in his garage.  He is working on repairing it and replacing it.  He also mentioned that he will contact FPL regarding some of the lamp posts that are still down from Hurricane Wilma.  A light post on the Knight property appears to be in the branches of a tree on that property.

A suggestion was made to include in the mailing of the 2006 Directory to send a reminder out regarding contacting the ARC for approval before making changes to one’s property.  Also mention that we must obey speed limits along Roby’s Way.  The mailbox information, including pictures and contact numbers, will be included in the Directory. 

A brief discussion regarding fire hydrants in the neighborhood ensued.  A further discussion will take place at the February Board meeting when Mr. Cianciulli is available.

Mr. Hudock asked Mrs. Kiley and Mrs. Levulis to work with Ted’s Sheds to finish the repairs of the gazebo.

Mr. Hudock will send a bill to the county asking for reimbursement for broken sprinkler heads.

Mrs. Hudock and Mrs. Dunn agreed to work together on producing a new Directory.  They will call each member of the association and verify their information.  Additionally, they will try to add cell phone numbers and email information in an effort to distribute neighborhood news more efficiently, especially in the occurrence of another hurricane. 

Mr. Hudock spoke about the Berardi issue.  Mr. Hudock will send a letter to the Berardis stating that the Board is in agreement that no further payment is warranted for the Parcel C situation.  This decision was made in part based upon legal advice from Cornett, Googe.  

The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, February 10 at noon at the Hudock home. The meeting adjourned at 2pm.

